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TO: all Jaguar Land Rover Authorized Retailers 
RE: Service Actions H291 and N451 Reinstated  

NOTE: this bulletin updates/supersedes Aftersales Bulletin NAS20.06.006. 

Please be advised that effective immediately Service Actions H291 and N451, Coolant Pump Operation, have been 
reinstated. The concern referenced in Aftersales Bulletin NAS20.06.006 with the Pathfinder software release has 
been rectified.  

Updated Technical Bulletins have been published to TOPIx. All Jaguar E-PACE (X540) and 2019 model year Land 
Rover Range Rover Evoque (LV) vehicles have been temporarily removed from these programs and will be the 
subject of a future update. 

The DDW, TOPIx, and BBSS flags against affected VIN have been turned ‘on. 

Jaguar Land Rover apologizes for any inconvenience this may cause. 


